
Nobody else is quite like me’ 

 VERNON PRIMARY SCHOOL 
Clumber Road 

Poynton 

Cheshire 

SK12 1NW 

 

 Headteacher: J Carvell (Mrs) 

Telephone: (01625) 872556 

Fax: (01625) 858194 

Website: www.vernonprimaryschool.com 

Email: admin@vernonprimary.cheshire.sch.uk 

 
Tuesday 8th September 2020 

 
Collecting Siblings 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
As you know, we are reviewing systems every day under the current circumstances and making changes where 
necessary. We have found that collecting siblings early at the end of each day is logistically unmanageable. 
Children are missing valuable learning time and the teachers are trying to manage both teaching and handover 
simultaneously. Therefore, I please ask that for the end of each school day, that children are collected at their 
designated time: 

 Bubble 2 (Years 1 & 2): 2.50pm 
 Bubble 3 (Year 3 & 4): 3.00pm 
 Bubble 4 (Year 5 & 6): 3.10pm 

I appreciate that this could mean waiting up to a maximum of 20 minutes between collecting children. 
Although I always try to accommodate people’s individual circumstances, please be patient with us, as these 
are unfortunately guidelines that we have to follow. It is your choice as to whether you wish to exit and re-
enter the school site during this time, or socially distance at the back of the playground to await the next time 
slot.  
 
Teachers will still open their doors at 8.45am every morning to allow for any siblings to enter their classrooms 
early. 
 
Thank you for your support throughout this time.  
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
Mrs J Carvell   
Headteacher 


